
  
 

 
1199SEIU LICENSED PRACTICAL NURSES WELFARE FUND 

SUMMARY OF MATERIAL MODIFICATIONS 
 

This Summary of Material Modifications describes changes that affect your welfare benefit plan 
and updates the Summary Plan Description (“SPD”) and Summary of Benefits and Coverage 
(“SBC”) that was previously distributed to you. You should keep this summary with your current 
SPD and SBC until the changes discussed herein expire. 
 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Effective as of January 1, 2025, all references to UnitedHealthcare (UHC) (or, for avoidance of 
doubt, Healthplex) should be replaced with Emblem Health. The name of the participating 
provider organization (PPO) is now the Emblem Health Preferred Premier Dental Plan. If you 
have any questions about your dental benefits, you may call Emblem Health at (800) 624-2414. 
Any claims for dental service provided on or after January 1, 2025, should be submitted to 
Emblem Health, PO Box 2838, New York, NY 10016. Claims for any dental services provided 
before January 1, 2025, should be submitted to UnitedHealthcare Liberty Preferred Provider 
Organization, PO Box 30567, Salt Lake City, UT 84130. 
 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
This summary highlights the key changes made to the 1199SEIU Licensed Practical Nurses 
Welfare Fund. Summaries of material modifications together with the Summary Plan Description 
make up your official plan descriptions; please keep them together and refer to them as 
necessary. If you would like to review the Plan Document or have any questions, please contact 
the Fund’s Member Services Representatives at (646) 473-9200. 
 
 
The plan sponsor of the Licensed Practical Nurses Welfare Fund reserves the right to amend or 
terminate the Fund, or any part of it, at any time.  


